
 

 

 

 

January 27, 2025 
 
 
Honorable Brenda Weldon, Mayor     EMAIL: mayor@malvernar.gov  
City of Malvern  
3672 Grigsby Ford Rd.  
Malvern, AR 72104 
 

RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0034126, AFIN 30-00040 

SSES, SEACAP Report, and Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) Response 

Dear Mayor Weldon: 

 

The Division of Environmental Quality (DEQ) received and reviewed the SSES, SEACAP Report, and, CIP 

dated October 8, 9 & 10, 2024, for the above referenced facility. The SSES, SEACAP and CIP were deemed 

adequate with the following comment: 

 

• Please be advised that pursuant to APC&EC Rule 6.202(A), “Any person who desires to 

construct, operate or modify any disposal system which will discharge to the waters of the 

State… shall submit an application for a permit for such activity.” 

 

Thank you for your attention in this matter. Should you have questions, feel free to contact me at 501-682-

0630 or by email at Leslie.allen-daniel@arkansas.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Leslie Allen-Daniel 
Compliance Coordinator, OWQ, DEQ 
 

 

Cc: Carl Wheatley, cwheatley@malvernar.gov   

John Davis, davis@malvemar.gov   

Chad Hastings, chastings@cristengineers.com   

Les Price, lprice@.cristengineers.com  

Mason Allen, mallen@cristengineers.com  

Matt Dunn, mdunn@cristengineers.com  

Richard Healey, Richard.healey@arkansas.gov  
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